Minutes of the Bubwith Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 14 March 2019 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
Present: Ann Smith (Chairman), Barry Carpus, Richard Falkingham, Carol Hall, Malcolm Henson, Sandra Hills, Richard Moore, Allen Shepherd, Denise Shingler, Mike Suddaby, Shaun Thompson

Guests: Ward Councillors Victoria Aitken, Linda Bayram, Nigel Wilkinson
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234, there were 2 members of public present
Public session
Superfast Broadband presentation by Adam Boone of East Riding Council, Adam explained that this was part of a national delivery of superfast broadband and he was hoping people would be encouraged to upgrade. Prices were falling as BT Openreach were building more cabinets to connect more properties. Adam circulated a leaflet and hoped that the Parish Council could spread the news about superfast broadband
Linda and Neil Jackson attended to make known their concerns over the state of the verges on Clay Lane, Breighton. All agreed that the verges were in a poor state and a meeting is to be arranged by our Ward Councillors with Highways to discuss options
The issue of HGVs getting lost and accessing Clay Lane was not helping and it was agreed to ask if a sign on Clay Lane could be moved to the telephone box
Nomination forms for those wishing to stand in the PC elections on 2 May were filled in

15/19 Minutes of the previous meeting dated 14/2/2019 were approved and signed by the Chairman
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Barry Carpus, Carol Hall, Richard Moore, Shaun Thompson non-pecuniary in Leisure Centre matters
16/19 Matters arising
· Bus service update, Carol Hall the Parish Council Transport Champion reported that the timing of the early morning bus was being looked at. The Friday/Saturday evening service subsidy was discussed along with the figures of people using the service, a decision was unanimously taken to pay the subsidy of £367.08 for the period 1/4/19 to 31/3/20, 
· Dog fouling, a can of eco-friendly spray paint has been purchased
· Allotments, Clerk reported that the last vacant plot has been let
· Public Rights of Way, a missing finger post was reported by Sandra Hills
· Bubwith Leisure Centre, raise the roof update, Richard Moore and Shaun Thompson reported that the Committee was waiting for 2 grant results each for £100,000. The disabled toilet project is now complete. The AGM of the charity is on Monday 18 March at 7.00pm in the Leisure Centre bar
· Bubwith Leisure Centre disabled facilities financial breakdown was considered and the contribution from the Centre to Parish Council was agreed at £4,949.39. The Leisure Centre Committee is grateful to the Parish Council for their project management support
· Community Led Housing consultation phase, the proposed questionnaire was agreed and will be delivered to all homes as soon as possible
· Drainage in Breighton, nothing to report
· HGV traffic from Breighton Airfield, waiting for meeting
· Superfast broadband, information was noted
· A request for a litter bin at the junction of the B1228 and Rail Trail was agreed unanimously proposed Richard Falkingham seconded Richard Moore

17/19 Planning applications
19/00424/VAR Variation of Condition 5 (caravans shall be occupied for holiday purposes only) Condition 6 (caravans shall not be occupied as a person’s sole or main place of residence) and Condition 10 (approved plans) of planning permission 17/01904/VAR (Variation of drainage infrastructure of Holiday Caravan Park for 65 caravans) to allow permanent occupation of Plot 64 by site manager and amended orientation of unit at Fine Country Lodges, Street Lane Bubwith for Mr Mitchell Baum, supported
19/00557/PLF Erection of replacement dwelling following demolition of existing dwelling at Mill House Farm, Intake Lane Bubwith for Mr Richard Smith, supported
18/19 Planning decision as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
19/00180/PLF Erection of two storey extension to rear, installation of a roof light to rear and associated external alterations at 59 Main Street Bubwith for Mr Charlie Dinsley, granted

19/19 Accounts, balances £10,888.91 current, £2,540.42 saver (includes £1,021.26 reserve for website, £500 general reserve, £100.00 reserve for defib consumables, £61.30 reserve Dingle Dell, £1,000 reserve for election) 
Cheque confirmed £475.00 Selby Carpets second payment towards the flooring cost in disabled facilities of Bubwith Leisure Centre
Cheques approved, £412.03 SJ Young Clerk March (includes £30 newsletter delivery, £30 Community Led Housing leaflets delivery, £20 bus shelter cleaning, £7.15 storage files, £6.96 postage), £101.79 M Whitworth litter picker, £488.00 Holme on Spalding Moor Parish Council contribution to copying the parish newsletter, £97.00 Bubwith Leisure Centre room hire Oct-Mar, £220.80 HM R&C tax on salaries, £13,470.82 A Morley & Sons builder for work on disabled toilet in Bubwith Leisure Centre (to be paid when DRAX grant is received), £419.40 City of York Council subsidy for Friday/Saturday evenings bus service 10/8/18 to 30/3/19, 
£380.95 Lawnmowers Services York machine servicing, £110.40 SJ Young reimbursement locker purchase disabled toilet project 
20/19 Reports
· Denise Shingler reported that the Bubwith to Breighton road edges have been filled in but this lasted only a short time as the HGVs brought out the filling quickly

· Malcolm Henson reported that the verge opposite the development on Church Street is a mess and needs to be reinstated

· Richard Moore reported that the junction of the A163 and B1228 is flooding after rain and the water is slow to get away and the road is subsiding along this area

· Sandra Hills reported that the Spaldington Wind Farm Fund is open from 1 April until 28 June for funding bids, this to be advertised in the newsletter and a grant application for a defibrillator in Willitoft is to be considered 
21/19 Correspondence, nil
Meeting closed at 8.50pm
The next meeting of Bubwith Parish Council will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 11 April 2019 in Bubwith Leisure Centre (Noted that this will be the last meeting of the current Parish Council before elections on 2 May)
